
Pulaski Music Boosters Meeting 
Monday, January 1, 2014 
7:00pm PHS LGI-1 
 
Meeting called to order by PCSMB Co-Presidents Ann Kaseno & Michelle Baranczyk at 7:01PM 
 
Secretary’s Report (Kelly Jessel – PCSMB Secretary) 

 Hardcopies of December minutes taken by Kelly Jessel were available for review 

 Motion to approve minutes by Kathy DeBoth; seconded by Rolean Wernicke 
 
Treasurer’s Report (Elaine Gajewski – PCSMB Treasurer) 

 Income and expenses were reported 

 PMB account Balances are reported as – Checking:  $8,328.30; Money Market:  $32,730.53; 
Endowment Fund:  $2764.35; Cash Box:  $150.00 

 Motion to approve Treasurer’s report by Kathy DeBoth; seconded by Sherry Drown 
 
Directors’ / Officers’ reports 
 
Band (Mr. Busch – Director of Bands) – absent (info given by Ann Kaseno) 
 

 Red Raider Jazz & Jazz 2 will be attending UW Stevens Point Jazz Fest on Jan. 30-31 

 Chilirific Musicpalooza this Sunday, Jan. 26 

 Solo & Ensemble is Saturday, March 8 at PHS 

 Christmas concerts were awesome! 

 Audition for the Sugar Bowl was accepted. 

 Mackinac Island Trip – sign-up sheets going out this week.  $250 total cost; $75 down payment 

 Mr. Malm’s last day will be Chilirific Musicpalooza – we wish him good luck in his future. 
 
Choir (Mrs. Lucas – Director of Choirs) 

 Working on music for Chilirific Musicpalooza and Red Raider Showcase 

 5 students attended the Wisconsin Honors Choir put on by WI Choral Directors Assoc.  Feedback 
from the students – it was amazing!  There was a men’s and women’s choir – they did 5 pieces. 

 Awesome students in Pulaski – very responsible, they do all the set-up. 

 Musical is going well; build days are Saturdays 
 

Choir Council (Devon Caelwaerts – PHSC Vice-President) 

 We are getting together with 8
th
 graders for recruiting – dance, karaoke  

 Show Choir is getting ready for Red Raider Showcase on April 4
th
  

 
Agenda Items  
 
Alumni Pep Band is January 14

th
, 2014 

 Rescheduled date due to previous cancellation. 
 
Holiday Gift Card fundraisers 

 Coordinators for cards: 
o Kwik Trip – Rolean Wernicke - ongoing 
o Subway – Michelle Baranczyk – available until gone 

 PDQ netted approx. $159; Marcus $196; Subway $850 
 

Chilirific Musicpalooza 

 Donations & volunteers still needed – clip boards were passed around 

 Set-up will be Saturday afternoon since there is no wrestling invitational that day. Would be nice 
to have the soda come in earlier to cool down as well. 

 Trying something new this year with the silent auction – closing it before the bands start. 

 If you would like to donate towards the silent auction or can help secure raffle items, contact Barb 
Stephanie 

 Radio Shack donated a Bluetooth speaker for the grand raffle prize 

 Kwik Trip donated all the bread 

 Shell donated gas cards 



 
Other Fundraisers 

 Luigi’s Night was October 15, 2013 – boosters received $300 

 Premier Designs jewelry – info on website 

 Engraved glasses by Kevin Adams.   
Sale is coordinated by Kathy DeBoth and promoted on website, newsletter and Facebook.  Sale 
price is $12 for one, $20 for a pair of glasses.  Net of proceeds to the general fund. 

 Let Michelle Baranczyk know if you have ideas for other fundraisers. 

 Kringles and coffee fundraiser for the PMB will be March/April timeframe. 
 
Announcements/Questions/Comments 
 
Motion to adjourn by Barb Stephanie; seconded by Beth Niec. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:45PM 
Next meeting will be Monday, February 10

th
, 2014 at 7:00PM in LGI-1 

 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Kelly Jessel 


